# about 5 the college

DECEMBER 2, 1974 NEWSLETTER XIII

# L. R. C. NOTES

With exams beginning to loom up depressingly on the calendar, this is probably the time to remind you that we have the answers to all the exam questions over here at the L.R.C.!

What we don't have, unfortunately, are the questions.

In other words, there's no easy route or magic formula that we're aware of for making a passing grade - unless you're prepared to consider bribery or prayer. In either of these cases, the reference librarian will of course be happy to assist you in preparing a submission.

Actually, assuming you've attended most of the lectures, taken reasonable notes, at least nibbled at your assignments, or alternatively, that you've raised your hand to answer questions at least twice during the term, have giggled conspicuously at your instructor's jokes, etc., you should have nothing to fear at all.

And if fate should deliver up the 6 questions that you've crammed the night before the exam, your chances will be even better!

There's probably not a great deal we can do to help you prepare. However, we'll be trying to keep noise a few decibels lower than usual until the end of exams, and would appreciate your cooperation on this. As is customary at this time of year, study hall facilities will be made available for use outside library hours, in Room 1322, from closing time to 11:30 P.M., Monday through Sunday, commencing December 9, 1974.

Library hours will also be extended slightly to include Saturday morning, between 10:00 A.M. and 1:00 P.M., on December 7 and 14.

As far as use of library materials goes, we're always available to help you track down needed information. This isn't the season for borrowing great bundles of stuff you'll never have time to read, but if there's something you'd particularly like to get hold of but can't locate, ask us about it. If it's on loan to someone else we can easily have it recalled for you.

We'll even introduce you to the card catalogue if you haven't had a chance to get together with it yet.

Whatever your situation, keep things in perspective: don't let concern over a little thing like exams obscure the fact that the Christmas break is coming.

HALLELUJAH I

A bus will be leaving from the College at 11:45 this WEDNESDAY to a matines performance of Theatre Calgary's Three-Penny Opera. Interested persons are asked to leave their names at the general office, or to contact Richard Q'Brien. Ticket costs will be \$1.00 for Drama Students, \$1.50 for others.

# THE MATHEMATICS CLUB

The Mathematics Club will meet on Tuesday, December 3rd, 1974 et 12:30 p.m. in the Team Teaching Theatre.

Tentative agenda is as follows:

- i) Mathematics In Use As Seen On Postage Stamps slide presentation
- ii) Mr. Simplex Saves the AspidistraMathematics Film
- iii) Other Business

All Mathematics Students are encouraged to attend.

- V. P. Madan

## UNITED FUND DANCE

There will be at least a dance for sure in the College forum on December 14, 1974, featuring "Nadeau & Company." Ken Laloge and I have written up a submission for A.L.C.B. and depending on whether they accept it or not, it will be brought to your attention before the dance.

Also, there is the Country Comfort Concert at the Memorial Centre on Friday, December 6, 1974. There will be two groups and one artist performing, and I've had high recommendations for them.

Come on down and have a good time!

Thank you, . Kim Skinner

## COLLEGE BROOMBALL

The RDC Broomball Team started the season on Wednesday, November 27, playing against the Red Deer Motors Club. The game was won by Red Deer Motors, 4-1. The College team's only goal was scored when a good shot by Herb Wing was tipped in by Tim Guilbault.

The next game is scheduled against the Park Hotel team, and will be held at 9:00 p.m., Wednesday, at the Kinex Building.